
























































































































































April 15, 2024 

Caroline Frier 

 

Michelle Stewart, Superintendent/Principal 

Happy Valley Elementary School District 

3125 Branciforte Drive 

Santa Cruz, CA 95065 

Dear Michelle, 

Please accept this letter as notice of my resignation from my 4th/5th grade teaching 

position at Happy Valley School at the end of the 2023-2024 school year. I will be retiring as of 

May 25, 2024. Having taught at Happy Valley School since 2001, I feel very fortunate to have 

been a part of an exceptional school community that has always held itself to the highest 

standards in educating and serving our students. I feel very fortunate to have worked with such 

dedicated colleagues, administration and Board of Trustees throughout my time at Happy Valley 

School. 

It has been very rewarding to be a part of the continued growth of Happy Valley School 

and to work with colleagues who put in their all to provide an excellent education and learning 

environment to Happy Valley Students. 

Most of all, it has been a joy and a privilege to teach my 4th-6th grade students at Happy 

Valley School for 22 years. 

Thank you for your support and excellent leadership. I wish the entire school 

community and you the best as Happy Valley School continues to fulfill its mission to provide an 

excellent education to the whole child. 

j;;� 
Caroline Frier 










